
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Administrative Rule amendments effective Jan. 1, 
2014  

        
 
Who should read this notice 
Finance directors, chief administrative officers, human resources and benefits 
professionals  
 
Situation overview 
Ohio Revised Code Section 119.032 requires OPERS to review administrative rules every 
five years.  During its September and October meetings, the OPERS Board of Trustees 
approved changes to 12 Administrative Rules.  A listing of amended rules and high-level 
content description are included below.   
 
Effective Jan. 1, 2014: 
 

1. Rule 145-1-01 – Organization 
2. Rule 145-1-72 – Division of Property Order 
3. Rule 145-2-40 – Benefits payable under section 145.333 of the Revised Code 
4. Rule 145-3-14 – Designation of beneficiaries under “plan F” 
5. Rule 145-4-01 – Health care definitions 
6. Rule 145-4-02 – Health care fund 
7. Rule 145-4-03 – Health care coverage 
8. Rule 145-4-05 – Monthly health care allowance 
9. Rule 145-4-06 – Eligibility for health care in the Traditional Pension and Combined 

Plan 
10. Rule 145-4-07 – Reenrollment following voluntary termination of health care 

coverage 
11. Rule 145-4-26 – 401(h) retiree medical account - excess health care allowance 
12. Rule 145-4-50 – Health care plan provisions regarding the Health Insurance 

Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPPA) 
 
  
Action requested 
The information contained here is a high-level overview to keep employers informed of 
changes to Administrative Rules pertaining to the organization, operational policies 
definitions and administration. Employers are encouraged to be knowledgeable about all 
aspects of each Administrative Rule change. 
 
Those who want to read the primary documentation for all Administrative Rule changes will 
find exact information about all Administrative Rules on the Register of Ohio website, 
http://www.registerofohio.state.oh.us/. 
 
   
Need more information? 
After you review this Employer Notice, contact Employer Outreach with questions or 
comments at 888-400-0965, or by e-mail at employeroutreach@opers.org.    
 
 
 
 

January 13, 2014 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note:  
Exact information about 
all Administrative Rules 
can be found on the 
Registrar of Ohio 
website, 

http://www.registerofoh
io.state.oh.us/. 
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For a current listing of OPERS Board members, please visit www.opers.org 
 
It is your responsibility to be certain that OPERS has your current physical and e-mail address on file. If OPERS is 
not made aware of address changes, we cannot guarantee that you will receive important information pertaining 
to OPERS public employers. This Employer Notice is written in plain language for use by public employers who 
are subject to coverage under the Ohio Public Employees Retirement System. It is not intended as a substitute for 
the federal or state law, namely the Ohio Revised Code, the Ohio Administrative Code, or the Internal Revenue 
Code, nor will its interpretation prevail should a conflict arise between it and the Ohio Revised Code, Ohio 
Administrative Code, or Internal Revenue Code.  Rules governing the retirement system are subject to change 
periodically either by statute of the Ohio General Assembly, regulation of the Ohio Public Employees Retirement 
Board, or regulation of the Internal Revenue Code. If you have questions about this material, please contact our 
office or seek legal advice from your attorney.  

  


